[image: image1.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                                        [image: image2.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                                                                                 



[image: image3.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                              [image: image4.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”





	Nursery


	This week in Nursery the children have been learning all about Autumn. They have listened to different stories, painted using Autumn colours and investigated Autumn objects using magnifying glasses. 
On a Monday morning the children will have the opportunity to discuss their weekend, in their groups. Please have a talk with your child about what they have done so they can share it with the group.

	Reception


	
	This week the children have been introduced to the Oxford Reading Tree Characters - ask your children all about the different characters! We have been learning about our school family and all the different people that help us at school and the children have drawn a self-portrait. We have also started our phonics lessons this week. The children have learnt the sounds: m, a, s, d. Thank you for supporting your children with their homework – please remember to bring back their homework folder every day! Throughout the week, we have been reinforcing the classroom rules and reminding children that we use friendly hands, feet and mouths.

	Year 1

	1C
	This week we have been learning to work more independently. We have all been working on our Literacy and Numeracy together and have tried very hard to concentrate and do our best. Well done this week to Habiba and Imani for super maths work. I was very impressed with the way you continued number sequences in twos, fives and tens. Well done everyone.

	1N
	In 1N this week we have been learning about washing our hands and creating posters to teach other people about why it is important that we do this. In Literacy we have been learning about writing lists and have created a list for Goldilocks to clean up the Three Bears' house. In Numeracy we have been learning about one more and one less, finding missing numbers on a number line and counting in twos, fives and tens. What a busy week we have had! Well done 1N keep it up!

	1W
	This week in 1W we have been delving deeper into the world of the Three Bears... Goldilocks even came to our classroom and messed our role play area up! We had to write a list of the things that Goldilocks needed to clean up and send them to her in a letter. The children have worked very hard in Numeracy, where we have started to look at the difference between tens and units, as well as continuing practising counting in jumps of 2, 5 and 10, and counting past 100. We have also made some fantastic posters for Reception, telling them how and why we should wash our hands! Keep it up 1W!

	Year 2

	2A
	This week has been fabulous with the children starting to create and practice some list poems. It has been a real challenge to think of some amazing words to use. Also, in science, we have been investigating how far a toy car will travel on the ground when we change the slope steepness. This has made us all think about fair testing and how important it is to write down our results. We have been getting ready to write about anger for our Respect lessons and we have all learned how we can control ourselves when we feel mad: stop, think and go!

	2D
	It has been such an exciting week! We came into our classroom on Monday to find that someone had broken in, made a huge mess and stolen our trophy! With the help of Miss Douglas' literacy group we managed to apprehend the intruder! We have written some fabulous diary entries about our experience.

	2M
	Well done to all the children in 2M for their great performance on Tuesday's assembly, everyone loved their adaptation of a familiar fairy tale but with a twist. The children worked really hard in preparation and did their best. Mr McLaren is really proud of all of them!
In Literacy the children have been writing their own list poems about the 'Great Fire of London'. They have used some excellent adjectives to describe the fire; linking to last week's Outside Education learning. Keep up the good work!
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B the children wrote a diary as Ug, choosing either the Stone Age, Bronze Age or Iron Age. The children have included detail about the homes, tools, clothes and food from their chosen age. In science we have continued to study the effect weathering has on rock. The class has carried out an experiment using a plastic bottle half full of water with a piece of chalk inside. The children shook the bottle to show how the weather wears down the chalk. 

	3R
	In 3R this week we have been finishing our traditional tales and we have also written a diary entry for Ug! In numeracy we are getting lots of practise using the column method for both addition and subtraction. In science we have done an experiment to see what happens to rocks when they are weathered and eroded. The results were very interesting! Well done to Ayesha for great homework last week!

	3W
	This week in literacy we have been writing our own Traditional Tale based on Ug from the Stone Age. Children have been using inverted commas and adjectives to make their stories more interesting. In numeracy we are beginning to look at using the column method for addition and subtraction. In IPC we are making diary entries to describe what a typical day is like in either the Stone, Bronze, or Iron age.

	Year 4

	4A
	During the week in 4A we have been looking at how to calculate multiplications mentally in Numeracy. In Literacy we finished writing our myths and have begun to learn about our new unit of work based on non-fiction texts. We have looked at the persuasive writing features used in leaflets and in 2 weeks will be writing our own tourist leaflet based on Ancient Rome. In Science we wrote up the results of our egg experiment into a results table.

	4C
	In 4C this week we have been observing the effects of our egg experiment in Science to discover which liquids have the largest effect on the enamel of our teeth! In Numeracy we have been focusing on mental methods of multiplication by using the commutative law and factor pairs. In Literacy we have been focusing on using persuasive language as next week we will be creating our own Ancient Roman Tourist leaflets to persuade people to visit Ancient Rome. 

	4M
	In 4M this week we have been looking at leaflets in Literacy and the persuasive writing techniques that these use to advertise to us. In Numeracy we have been looking at the commutative law and using factor pairs to mentally calculate different multiplications. In Computing we created our own Roman sprite using the draw and edit tools. We have also been working hard practising for our Harvest Festival assembly, which we will be performing on Monday at 15:00.

	Year 5

	5B
	This week in 5B I have been very impressed with the standard of work. In Numeracy set 2, we have been applying our place value skills to add, subtract and multiply decimals. We have begun a new Literacy topic, exploring explanation texts and analysing them for features such as tense, formal language and their use of subordination. In Science we have been conducting investigations exploring the effect of gravity.

	5C
	In 5C this week, Numeracy Set 1 has been using place value to multiply and divide decimal numbers, using place value charts to help us organise our calculations. We have also been practising finding the middle value between two numbers. In Literacy we have been looking at explanation texts. We have looked at the varied way in which they begin sentences with subordination and adverbial phrases. A special mention goes to Ben who proved himself to be a star scientist with an excellent definition of gravity. Well done everyone; keep it up.

	5H
	What a busy week in 5H. In Numeracy Set3 we have been continuing to look at place value. We have being using our knowledge of ordering and rounding decimals to solve word problems. In Literacy we have been looking at explanation texts and how such texts are structured and the type of language they use. In IPC we have been continuing to study Vikings, exploring the types of food that Viking Warriors liked to eat.

	Year 6

	6S
	This week in 6S we have been learning about what makes a balanced diet and why it is important to keep us healthy. We have focused on the different food groups and looked at what physical and mental benefits they have when eaten in the right proportions and what the detrimental effects are if we eat the wrong amounts of each food group! We have now finished our personification poems and have worked hard to learn the figurative language technique, include it within poem and create a sinister tone! They make for a frightening read!

	6T
	In 6T this week, the children have finished their poems that personify the jungle with a sinister tone. There have been some fantastic examples of appropriate and powerful vocabulary. During Maths, Year 6 has been working on long multiplication of multi digits and short division. These are very tricky skills and will take a lot of practise to ensure that the children are confident enough to use them. 

	6W
	In 6W this week, we have continued to learn about the peculiar rituals of the mysterious Mayans! We found out more about their many gods and the ceremonies they used to take part in to celebrate these. We looked in particular at the bloodletting ceremony, where Mayans would offer their blood to the gods. We started to look at how we could write an explanation text to inform other people about this. 
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 9th October 2015





ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
        2M�
    98.71%�
KS2�
3R/5H�
100%�
�
REC�
RC�
98.33%�
Year 3�
3R�
100%�
�
Year 1�
1C�
95.83%�
Year 4�
4M�
99.14%�
�
Year 2�
2M�
98.71%�
Year 5�
5H�
100%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
98.33%�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RC/RJ/2D�
0 LATES�
KS2 Winners�
      5C/6W�
0 LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
2M�
8 LATES�
KS2 Most Lates�
        4C  �
9 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is ---------- Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   --       KS2   --





          WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT     KS1	  --	           KS2   --











HARVEST FESTIVAL ASSEMBLY





On Monday, 12th October we will be holding our Harvest Festival assembly.  Between now and Monday, 12th October, could you please donate any tinned food (soups, vegetables or fruit) and packed or boxed food which should be brought into school and left on the stage in the hall. If you wish to donate fresh fruit, vegetables or flowers, these must be brought into school on the day of the assembly.  We would also be grateful if you could send in carrier bags to pack the food in for distribution.





























DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Wednesday, 14th October – African-Caribbean Evening 3.45pm-6.30pm


Monday, 19th October – Parents Evening 4pm-7pm 


Friday, 23rd October – Pink Day – Non-uniform


Friday, 23rd October  - SCHOOL CLOSES FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 2nd November – SCHOOL OPENS FOR ALL PUPILS


Wednesday, 4th November – Reception Open Day September 2016


Monday, 9th November – FILM CLUB


Friday, 13th November – Children in Need – Non-uniform ‘Be A Hero’


Monday, 16th – Friday, 20th November – Anti-Bullying Week



































YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS





DORRINGTON NEWS: 9th October 2015





RECEPTION/SECONDARY TRANSFER SEPTEMBER 2016


Birmingham Admissions website is now open for online applications for a Reception/Secondary School place in September 2016.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2016. 


The closing date for Secondary applications is 2nd November 2015.





The ICT suite will be open for you to use the computers to apply online on 


Parents Evening on Monday, 19th October 4pm – 7pm.





Breakfast Club


Breakfast Club has now moved to the hall and is open from 8.30am to all Reception to Year 6 children.  All you need is some change to pay for your toast etc.  Please note:  KS1 parents ONLY are allowed into breakfast club with their children.  


Thank you.





Dinner Money


Dinner money for the week, £10.00 (£2.00 per day), must be sent to school on a Monday morning for the coming week.  If we do not receive payment your children will be unable to stay for dinners and will have to bring in sandwiches.

















                            



































“Together we are stronger"








